•	
	S. Carlot
	(A)
	- (C)
	148
	RNJ.)
	8:
	The state of the s
	(5)

THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING JANUARY 22, 2001

The Board of Selectmen Meeting was opened at 7:10 p.m. The following members were present: Chairman Leslie Davis, Lincoln E. Barber III, Ken Gikas, and Executive Secretary Alden Jefts.

Correspondence

There was no correspondence this week.

Commendation Ceremony

Chairman Leslie Davis presented commendation awards to all officers present during the January 8th incident. Chief Mullally spoke and thanked his firefighter officers. The Uxbridge Police Chief spoke and thanked his officer that responded to this particular incident. And the Millville Police Chief spoke and thanked his officers and the Uxbridge officer also.

Class II and III License Holders

Al will check with Town Counsel regarding the town business certificate. Preferred Sales electric is okay but the BOH is not satisfied yet:

Factory Auto Salvage- Ken Gikas made a Motion to Revoke John Polny's license to do business as Factory Auto Salvage. After discussion, Lincoln seconded the motion and it was a unanimous vote. The Board will notify Polny by Certified Mail. Al will run it by Town Counsel for possible hearing being needed.

Marc's Garage-Marc is on vacation the Board will speak to him at the February 26th BOS Meeting.

Mr. Fiberglass- Ken Gikas spoke to Mr. Rondeau's employer and is satisfied. Ken Gikas made a Motion to Approve and Lincoln Barber 2nd it. It was a unanimous vote.

Executive Secretary's Report

A \$300 check written to the Town of Millville, was received by Al Jefts at the MMA Conference for low workman's compensation claim rate. It will be used as a credit on FY 2001 premiums.

Al reported that the MMA Conference was exceptional. They had great seminars on municipal management.

				- ক্র্
			*	
				:
				<i>F</i>
				<i>1</i> 64 F
				**
		·		
				200
-			•	
				\$7 4
				## NO.

				(C=-C-
				CO

Al is pleading with the Department heads to get their budget's in this week. The Town Accountant has her's in, but no one else.

Town Reports are due in next week.

The old ambulance was sold to the Town of Mendon for \$14,000. After approval by the Board of Selectmen.

The Millville BOS will meet with the Blackstone BOS on Tuesday, January 30, 2001 at 7:30 p.m. at a workshop meeting regarding the Blackstone Sewer tie-in. Al has notified the different boards involved including Water & Sewer and the Board of Health.

Old Business

Four BOS members need to be present on Monday, January 29th at 6:30 p.m. regarding the Dispatch workshop in order to have a functional workshop meeting.

There is good news for the ADA Work needing to be done at the Town Hall, There was DHCD approval towards the contract. We can sign the contract tomorrow.

There has been no response from Chuck Augat regarding the truck parking complaint.

Al Jefts will send correspondence to Cable Committee members regarding meeting on January 29th at 6:30 p.m. We will do the cable meeting first then the dispatch meeting at 8:30 p.m.

Frosty's Bay will be in service on February 13th. The floor is poured and it is nearly finished.

Lincoln brought up a letter from the DA regarding open meeting law and Al will discuss with Lincoln after the meeting.

New Business

Chief Ryan sent letters to the Board of Selectman asking them to recognize the following officers for perfect attendance. Bruce Poirier 2000, Todd Hagan 2000, Chief Ryan 95, 96, 97, 98, 99, 2000.

Mike Pare spoke about the need for the Town to recycle more. There is too much recycling going into the trash. We pay for the trash pick up but not recycling. Mike urged the townspeople to recycle as much as they can.

Alan McKinley resigned from the Finance Committee for personal and professional reasons. There was a letter thanking him that needed to be signed and Al will send it to him and contact the moderator for a replacement appointment.

as the ,700. Brian
cussion and rids. Soccer bacco
neet Friday
been done.
noff program
n to accept te.
, and 2 nd by
-
·
b n n n n

-